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A. ROLL CALL – President Louise Terry called the meeting to order at 8:35AM.  Committee members present were, Bill Batty Vice President; Jim Gast, Secretary/Treasurer; Bob DeFrancesco, Zone 1; 
Warren Ruello, Zone 2; John Haugh, Zone 3; Bill Murrell, Zone 4; Jack Tans, Zone 5; Wayne Black, Zone 6; Bill Wright, Zone 7; John Bratty, Zone 8; and Al Magyar, Immediate Past President.  Also present were Don Snyder, Executive Director; Carl Hensch; Skeet Director; Steve Scales, Director for Finance; and Billy D. Williams.  Matt Hansen for Don Root, Zone 9, was absent due to military duties on short notice (had to make a death notification to the family of an airman).  Motion by Bill Batty, 2nd by Jim Gast, to appoint Trish Magyar as Assistant Secretary; motion passed all in favor.  
President Terry presented her slate of Committees; the Audit Committee has been revamped; International and Vintage Skeet Committees were combined; the Membership Committee, with Debbi Perry as Chair,  is being reinvigorated – seeking members; Facilities Committee will still be chaired by Hal Mathews with the addition of Jay Delphey and Jim Davidson; Al Means is restaffing the World Shoot Committee; Woody Anderson has been added to the Rules Committee; and a new committee for Youth Shooting and SCTP has been established.  Motion by Bill Murrell, 2nd by Jack Tans, to accept the committee appointments; motion passed all in favor.  Under NSC organization, Ann Myers retired November 1st, Jeff Wiedenfeld was promoted to head the IT Department and a programmer was hired to replace George Ramez, who departed mid-November; everything is going very well.  Mo Parsons resigned to accept a job offer to manage the American Shooting Center in Houston; Don Snyder is in the process of hiring a replacement.
B. MINUTES – A motion was made by Bob DeFrancesco, and 2nd by John Haugh, to approve the minutes from the June 23, 2006; October 10, 2006; October 13, 2006; November 16, 2006 (phone conference); November 20, 2006 (phone conference); and, December 20, 2006 (phone conference) Executive Committee meetings.  Motion passed all in favor.  

C. UPCOMING MEETINGS
1. Clay Target Shooting Sports Summit, hosted by the NSSA, will be held April 23-25, 2007 at NSC.  Invitations have been sent to executives from all of the clay target disciplines.
2. Executive Committee Summer meeting will be held June 8, 2007 at the World Shooting Complex, in Sparta, IL in conjunction with the Briley Sparta Open.
3. Board of Directors meeting will be October 7, 2007 at NSC Beretta Pavilion.
4. Invitation to hold Summer 2008 meeting at The Homestead in Virginia, per their proposal.  Motion by Jack Tans, 2nd by Warren Ruello, to hold the Summer Executive Committee at The Homestead 
May 16-18, 2008; motion passed with two opposed and two abstentions.
D. BUDGET/FINANCE – Lynn Johnson and Joe Gross, our investment managers, provided the Executive Committee an update on the Association’s investment portfolio.  They have been working with NSSA for twenty years.  Performance was very solid last year, even with our conservative portfolio, we realized a net return on investment of 10.24%, which out performed the market.  The auditors, Padgett, Stratemann & Co., provided an “unqualified” opinion on our financial statements for the years ending 2005 and 2006, which is the highest rating that can be received.  They stated we were in conformance with generally accepted accounting principles.  The year-end audit was reviewed in detail by the auditors.  The recommendations for management were minor, and action will be taken to further improve our operations.  Of particular note, is the need to automate the reconciliation of member accounts between the membership and financial management software systems and, address the process for allowing temporary access to member records.  Aggressive action was taken to reduce past due accounts receivable with very good results, which was a recommendation from last year’s audit.  Additionally, a process is in place to convert delinquent life member accounts that have not been paid in full within 15 months of inception.  The auditors acknowledge there are challenges for small organizations concerning internal controls and separation of duties.  Motion by Jack Tans, 2nd by Bill Batty, to accept Padgett, Stratemann & Co. audit of the financial statements for the year ending October 31, 2006.  Motion passed all in favor.
Jack Tans, Audit Committee Chairman, urged the Executive Committee to follow-up on the management recommendations provided by the auditors.  The Committee noted there are currently no disclosures by Directors of potential conflicts of interest.  At a minimum, perhaps the Executive Committee members should be required to provide disclosures.  The Committee is very pleased with the improvements in internal controls and financial reporting over the last several years (kudos to Steve Scales).  
Steve Scales provided the November 2006 Balance Sheet, Profit & Loss, and previous year-to-date comparison.  Corporate event revenue grew considerably last year; also membership was up in both skeet and sporting clays.  The SSR advertising placements (and, therefore, revenue) were down again, which means that membership dues have helped make up the difference.  We will address the issue of revitalizing SSR advertising.  The fiscal year will end November 30th in 2007 and beyond.
E. UNFINISHED BUSINESS

1. Long Range Planning Committee Report & Status of San Antonio Property Offer – Warren Ruello, Committee Chairman, reported the contract is ready to be delivered to the potential buyer; we are waiting for him to provide requested financials.  A meeting will be held tomorrow with the buyer to assess whether or not contract negotiations can move forward.  In the meantime, we have narrowed the locations for future home grounds to Texas and Tennessee, should the sale of our current property come to fruition.  If it turns out the offer on the table isn’t bona fide, the decision needs to be made if we should actively seek another buyer or move forward at a slower pace.  The pace of development around us continues to proceed at a rapid rate and our property taxes for 2007 have increased substantially.  We need to be prepared for the eventuality that we will have to move from our current location.  Motion by Wayne Black, 2nd by Bob DeFrancesco, to authorize the Long Range Planning Committee to continue investigating selling our property, even if the current offer on the table falls through.  Motion passed all in favor.
2. Zone 9 Military Directors – Counter-proposal from the Armed Forces Skeet Association recommends retaining the Zone 9 Executive Committee position and election of Military Directors from the five services, as is currently done.  Nothing was said about the Rod & Gun Asia and Europe Directors.  Due to the circumstances that precluded attendance by the Zone Executive Committee representative, will get clarification and table this topic until the Summer meeting.
3. Report of Target Breakage – Though the breakage at the 2006 World Shoot was higher than previous years, White Flyer has been working with Howard Confer to resolve.
4. Follow-up on Bexar County Emergency Services District #2 – The property under consideration is one acre on the west side of Gass Rd.  Will advise Bexar County we will consider selling them an acre at a favorable price, or possible tax deduction, but need to see what happens with the potential sale of the grounds.
5. Report from Hollis Boss on Emergency Evacuation Travel Insurance Program – Hollis Boss has completed the negotiations, and the program will be available shortly to our members.
F. OFFICERS’ AND ZONE REPORTS

1. President – Louise Terry commented that the first few months of this year have been very busy, and appreciates everyone’s support.  Communications with the NSCA are going extremely well.
2. Vice President – Bill Batty reiterated the importance of working with sporting clays to continue to build our association.  We need to continue focusing on our small clubs and membership.
3. Secretary/Treasurer – Jim Gast pointed out the non-increase in target revenue, and asked what we need to do to encourage participation.  The decrease in advertising revenue and increase in property tax expense are of particular concern.
4. Executive Director – The participation of the Directors and members on all of the various committees is key to perpetuating our shooting sports.  Recent turn-over of employees has kept management busy with hiring replacements.  Our business is to provide services and benefits to our members, but it all costs money.  We need to find more economic ways of servicing our members.  For example, the annual cost of printing the Rules books for both organizations is about $10,000 each.  Therefore Don Snyder suggested we provide the Rules Book changes in a printed addendum, and make the updated edition available in the Records Annual and on the internet.  Letter of agreement with Ft. Bragg for the Master’s is in process.  “Cast and Blast” DVD concept is still being pursued – we have had very favorable reception from potential sponsors during the recent Shot Show.  Encouraged use of the introduction to shooting DVD, which was provided to all of the Directors and gun clubs.
5. Zone Reports
Zone 1 – The Hartford Gun Club is adding a field, for a total of seven, and will be in the Zone shoot rotation in 2009.  The Zone made a $250 donation for the Junior World Shoot, which is being held at Minuteman Sportsmen.  Contacted several clubs in the Zone that are holding fewer shoots to assess why.  The main reason is “burn-out” of volunteers and difficulty getting newer shooters involved in running shoots.  Perhaps an instructional DVD on how to run a shoot might be beneficial.  Regret to announce the passing of Charlie Lucas’s wife, Donya, two weeks ago.

Zone 2 – This year’s shoot will be at Shenecoy, PA; it is expected that attendance will be higher than last year.
Zone 3 – This year’s shoot will be at Detroit Gun Club; expect it to be well attended.  Need to work with management at Canton to improve their attendance, when the Zone shoot is held there.
Zone 4 – Working on selecting a location for this year’s Zone shoot; winter meeting via conference call is upcoming in early February.  Looking forward to this year’s Master’s at Ft. Bragg.
Zone 5 – Three clubs are requesting Field Grants, which is a good sign.  New Pioneer Gun Club in Waukee, IA is looking for new home.  They’re not being forced out, but are trying to be proactive.  However, they have encountered difficulties with zoning.  Lincoln, NE will be hosting this year’s Zone shoot.  Looking forward to the opening of the World Shooting Complex in Sparta, IL for skeet shoots.  
Zone 6 – This year’s shoot, which will be held at Waco, will be run by the Zone Committee, instead of the gun club as has been done in the past.  
Zone 7 – Two clubs are requesting grants this year.  Looking forward to hosting the U.S. Open in Albuquerque – they did a great job with last year’s Zone shoot.  The previous year, the Zone shoot was run at two clubs and, as a result there are two clubs in Washington and Idaho, which are close enough to do the same thing, have expressed an interest.  The Hawaii State Association is being revitalized. Stockton has submitted a bid to hold the 2008 Junior World.  San Gabriel Gun Club, in southern California, has closed.  Bakersfield Gun Club will be hosting this year’s Zone shoot.
Zone 8 – Thanked Brad McCray for running the Zone shoot and Ron Atkinson for his continued publication of Target Dust.  
Zone 9 – No report available.
G. NEW BUSINESS

1. Joint NSSA/NSCA Membership Study – The goal is to provide unity in the organization and added value to our members.  The objective is to encourage more shooting by members of both organizations.  It will be necessary to establish parity between NSSA and NSCA to implement this program, by adjusting the membership dues, which will also help address the shortfall in the cost of providing member services annually. .  For example, NSCA has a Junior membership at a reduced rate, but NSSA doesn’t.  A joint membership would allow individuals to shoot in both sports, for a single membership rate.  Members would declare which sport is their principle one, which would entitle them to full benefits – shooting, magazine and voting rights in their chosen discipline.  The other sport would be their secondary one, providing shooting rights only.  There will be one enrollment form, outlining all of the different membership options.  Complimentary Limited Memberships will be for both organizations, regardless of which one provided the CLM.  Motion by Bob DeFrancesco, 2nd by Bill Murrell, to adopt the joint NSSA/NSCA membership program starting with the 2008 shooting year.  At the same time, the NSSA annual membership dues will increase to $40 per year which will address our cost issues of servicing our members since our dues have not been increased in 11 years. We will also introduce all the same membership types to both NSSA and NSCA members at the same price.  Motion passed all in favor.
2. Recommended Bylaws Changes – A number of changes are required to the bylaws and articles of incorporation in order for the Association to conform to current Texas statutes for 501(c)(3) not-for-profit corporations.  Concern has been expressed by a member that in the past, Committees have been empowered to make decisions without Board approval.  Minutes of committees which are authorized to make decisions on behalf of the Board must be maintained and published.  The only two committees this affects are the Rules and Audit Committees, and minutes have, and are, being written and published.  As far as making actual decisions, the Rules Committee routinely makes “housekeeping” changes, and the Audit Committee has the authority to hire and fire the outside auditors (per current FASB accounting standards).  All other committees make their recommendations to the Executive Committee and/or the Board for decisions and actions.  Also, going forward, the membership of all of the committees will be approved annually by the Executive Committee.  Motion by Bill Murrell, 2nd by Jack Tans, to adopt the Amended and Restated Articles of Incorporation of the National Skeet Shooting Association. Motion passed all in favor.  Motion by Bill Murrell, 2nd by Jack Tans, to forward the Amended and Restated Bylaws of the National Skeet Shooting Association to the full Board of Directors by mail ballot for approval.  Motion passed all in favor.
NOTE: In order to conform to the statutes, our attorneys have clarified that this vote by the BOD should be taken in person at the Oct. Annual BOD meeting, so this will not be mail balloted at this time.  
3. One Big Planet Program – No action will be taken.
4. Kids & Clays – First ever skeet, sporting clays, trap and Cowboy Action will be held on the grounds concurrently.  Hope to have 300 participants in each of the disciplines.  The Ronald MacDonald House is the designated charity.  Shooters will only be allowed to enter one main event.
5. NSSA Discussion Board – Recent verbal and posting abuses by individuals’ calls has lead the Executive Committee to question whether or not to continue this venue.  Only a very small number of our members dominate the postings.  Motion by Bill Murrell, 2nd by Jack Tans, to cease operation of the NSSA Discussion Board, and recommend that NSCA follow suit, since it no longer serves the original purpose, which was to give the new shooter a forum for discussion on equipment, rules and etiquette.  After a lengthy discussion, motion passed all in favor.  All were in agreement to replace the discussion board with the ability for members to submit questions or post shoot info.
6. Interface for Data Warehouse Contract – A member, Ran Davis, voluntarily created a data warehouse of archived shooting records from the old HP system (2001 through 1980).  Now, we need to build an interface to extract/access the data.  The cost for the interface would be $8,000.  It was felt it would be better if we could import the data into our existing system.  Motion by Wayne Black, 2nd by Bill Wright, to authorize expending up to $12,000 for development of software to import the historical data into our existing system and provide query access.  Motion passed all in favor.
7. Disposition of 2008 GMC Truck – In addition to a truck to be donated by GMC to ATA, NSSA and NSCA for the sweepstakes drawing of everyone who attended a designated shoot, in 2007, NSSA/NSCA members will receive one additional vehicle, jointly.  Don Snyder proposed a raffle to raise funds for the Associations that would encourage selling tickets, in that the club that sells the winning ticket would receive one trailer load of targets (a value of approximately $10,000); or, if the winning ticket was sold by an individual, that person would win a K-80 skeet or sporting clays shotgun.  Bill Murrell suggested that of the net proceeds 1/3 be designated for the Hall Fame and Museum, 1/3 for Ronald MacDonald House and 1/3 for Youth Shooting.  Need to approve in concert with NSCA.  The winning ticket will be drawn at the January 2008 NSSA/NSCA meeting.  Motion by Bill Wright, 2nd by Bob DeFrancesco, to conduct an NSSA/NSCA GMC truck raffle benefiting the Hall of Fame and Museum, Ronald MacDonald House and Youth Shooting, with the concurrence of NSCA.  Motion passed all in favor.  The NSCA suggested we add Team USA as one of the donation categories and that donors could select donation categories.  All donations would go to the designated category or be equally divided among categories designated.  If no designated category was selected, the money would be divided equally among all four (4) donation categories. This suggestion was approved by the Executive Committee.
8. SSR/Sporting Clays Magazines – The in-house management of the SSR works very well for us, but the current contract for the Sporting Clays Magazine would be better if modified.  We entered into the contract many years ago, in the infancy of NSCA, when no one else would provide the services.  The current contract doesn’t expire until 2015; however, there is the possibility it might be renegotiated if we extend it.  We currently retain all advertising revenue for the SSR; we have an outside contractor for securing our advertising, and the revenue has been decreasing.  The advertising contract is separate from the Sporting Clays Magazine contract.  We will investigate if the advertising can be brought back in-house and the potential for renegotiating the SC Magazine contract.  To be discussed further at the Summer meeting.
9. Instructional DVD for Running Shoots – Discussion was held about creating a tutorial to demonstrate the shoot administration process from registration through shoot-offs and posting of winners.  The step-by-step procedures are in the Gun Club Manual.  A Power Point presentation might be an alternative means.  Bob DeFrancesco, Bill Batty and Jan Batty will get together to produce a pilot.  Wayne Black volunteered to assist.
10. Request to Provide Member Counts to Directors Prior to Elections – For each election, official counts are conducted as of October 31st.  The current number of members as of October 1st will be provided to the Directors as part of the annual Board of Directors meeting at the World Shoot.
11. World Shoot – Is it possible to lower the stanchions of Ventriloquists for shoot-offs?  Yes, it can, and will be done.

12. Junior World Shoot – Motion by Bob DeFrancesco, 2nd by Jack Tans, effective in 2007, NSSA donate $1,000 to the host club of the Junior World Championships to be used for conducting the shoot.  Motion passed, with one abstention.
13. Rules Book Publication – Motion by Al Magyar, 2nd by Bob DeFrancesco, as a cost-saving initiative, to publish a complete book every three years, with printed addendums for the years in between.  The complete Rules Book will be published on the internet and in the Records Annual each year.  Motion passed all in favor.
H. INFORMATION AND TECHNOLOGY REPORT – Kudos to Jeff Wiedenfeld for his efforts to obtain software licenses at a substantial savings to the Association.  To improve our wireless communications on the NSC grounds Wayne Black is working with Jeff Wiedenfeld to install better wireless signal transmitters.  Motion by Al Magyar, 2nd by Jim Gast, to authorize up to $3,000 for wireless communications improvements.  Motion passed all in favor.
I. NATIONAL SKEET SHOOTING ASSOCIATION – In 2006, our total number of members was up, however, the number of registered shoots and active shooters were down slightly from the previous year.  Last year, only 421 of 734 NSSA member clubs held registered shoots.  Clubs that didn’t renew last year are going to be contacted as to why; additionally, a list of clubs that paid dues but didn’t throw any registered targets will be provided to the Zone Executive Committee members for follow-up. The number of Complementary Limited Memberships (CLMs) issued over the last four years, for which no targets were shot, was 882, but we have expended money to process these members.  Motion by Bill Batty, 2nd by Jim Gast, effective immediately, in order to be valid, CLMs must be issued in conjunction with a registered shoot.  CLM enrollments must be submitted with registered shoot reports.  Motion passed all in favor.
J. NSSA SHOOTS
1. U.S. Open

a) Approve Updated Criteria – Substantive changes include: minimum number of trap, registration and scoreboard personnel; reducing the number of places awarded, based upon non-award over the past several years; increased the number of participant pins so there are a sufficient number for referees and workers; required deposit of $100 for 4-guns and $50 for Doubles; entry fee for Concurrent is for medals, with no money back (optional purses are okay); recommendation to have a U.S. Open website; shoot-off Concurrent CH, RU and 3rd (no class places), only. Motion by Jack Tans, 2nd by Bill Murrell, approve and post the revised U.S. Open criteria.  Motion passed all in favor.  Soft copy pro forma program will be updated to meet the latest criteria and be available for host clubs.
b) Review Program for 2007 U.S. Open at Albuquerque – Paul Newman requested to move up the pre-registration date up to May 1st, with the refund date July 15th.  Motion by John Haugh, 2nd by Al Magyar, to accept Paul Newman’s plans for this year’s shoot, except for the date change request.  Shoot management must adhere to the criteria, including pre-registration and refund dates.  Motion passed all in favor.
c) Location for 2008 U.S. Open – Request from Zone 5 to be awarded the 2008 U.S. Open to be held at the World Shooting Complex, Sparta, IL.  Motion by Bob DeFrancesco, 2nd by Wayne Black, to award the 2008 U.S. Open to Zone 5 to be held at Sparta, IL.  Motion passed all in favor.
2. 2007 World Shoot – Mike Valerio has agreed to make the necessary modifications to continue improvements requested to the World Shoot software for $8,500.  Motion by Warren Ruello, 2nd by Bill Murrell, to allocate $8,500 for World Shoot software changes.  Motion passed all in favor.
3. 2007 Junior World Shoot – Due to the 501(c)(3) donation restrictions, the balance of donations from 2006 ($2,500) can’t be carried-over to the 2007 Junior World.  However, the Association can donate the balance to 2007 Junior World.  Motion by Bill Murrell, 2nd by Bob DeFrancesco, to donate an amount equal to the excess 2006 donations to the 2007 Junior World.  Motion passed all in favor.  Stockton Trap & Skeet has submitted a bid to hold the 2008 Junior World.  The bid was forwarded to the Junior World Shoot Committee, and accepted.
4. 2007 Vintage World Skeet Championship/Event 6 – Will be held at Northbrook, IL May 18-20th
5. 2007 International Skeet Championship – Will be held at Ft. Benning, GA (date to be determined).
6. 2007 Krieghoff Masters – New venue is the Ft. Bragg Clay Target Center, where the 2006 U.S. Open was held.  The shoot is full at 300, with 75 on the waiting list.  They have agreed to charge $14/100; practice rounds will be $4.  Dieter Krieghoff has developed, with Julie Moreno, a new logo that will be used on the hats, shirts and Championship jackets.  Motel information will be forthcoming soon.  
K. NATIONAL SHOOTING COMPLEX – Once again, we have a full schedule of events slated in 2007 for the complex.  Our corporate and shooting events continue to grow, thanks to the past efforts of Mo Parsons.  We are currently interviewing for his replacement.  Zero reported accidents on the grounds for 2006, has resulted in the lowest workman’s compensation rates available.  For 2007, construction will be limited to necessary maintenance; no new capital investments are planned at this time.  Continue to have a great relationship with the St. Anthony Claret Catholic Church across the road.
L. NEW FIELD GRANTS – Motion by Bob DeFrancesco, 2nd by Bill Wright, to grant an exception to the guidelines for Wayne County Sportsmen to be considered for a field grant.  Motion passed all in favor.  Clubs not eligible: Kern County Gun Club (CA) has ten fields; Ft. Kearny Shooting Sports Association (NE) doesn’t have any fields at present; Rover Gun Club (MO) and Calvert City (KY) did not apply for the grant prior to construction.  Motion by Bob DeFrancesco, 2nd by Al Magyar, to approve $3,000 grants each for West Virginia Sportsman’s & Firearms (WV), White Mountain Skeet & Trap (AZ), Falmouth Skeet Club (MA), Wealthwood Rod & Gun Club (MN), Wayne County Sportsmen (MI) and Starkville Gun Club (MS).  Motion passed all in favor.  Phyllis Mills will notify these clubs of their grant approval.
M. NSSA HALL OF FAME – The Executive Committee reviewed the Hall of Fame Nominating Committee report and balloted with the following results for 2007: Al Magyar and Diana Stumberg will be inducted for shooting achievements and Howie Altman for the Ray Boller award.
N. RULES AND CLASSIFICATIONS – Meeting scheduled for January 27th with a full agenda.  Bill Batty spoke about the on-going debate concerning the perceived problem of monthly targets, and requested the Rules Committee thoroughly discuss this issue at their meeting.  If there are items from that meeting which require Executive Committee approval, we will review & approve them by email, to allow for a Director’s ballot to be sent without waiting until the June Executive Committee meeting.
O. MEMBERSHIP –Debbi Perry has agreed to take on Chairmanship of this committee and is seeking new members and ideas.  She will report to the Executive Committee at the Summer meeting.
P. SKEET SHOOTING REVIEW – Shari LeGate and Lanny Bassham have joined the writing staff.  Shari will cover the International circuit, and Lanny addresses the mental aspects of our game.
Q. NATIONAL SPORTING CLAYS ASSOCIATION – NSCA membership continues to grow, however, like NSSA, the volume of targets was down slightly last year, a reflection of the economic environment.  The Advisory Council is meeting on the NSC grounds this weekend for their winter meeting, which will provide an excellent opportunity to interface with them.  The NSCA Instructor Certification courses continue to be very popular; the program is going very strong.  The National Championships will be held after the World Shoot this year; October 30th – November 4th.
R. LEAGUE & SWEEPSTAKES – Participation continues to decline.  However, it is beneficial to our members and the Association.  We will continue the program until it is no longer advantageous.
S. MUSEUM – Mike Brazzell and Jim Harris continue to make improvements to our Hall of Fame and Museum.  We continue to receive or acquire new additions; the library is expanding; and most recently, the museum “virtual tour” has been complete, and on the websites.  Additionally, we have received a lot of positive feedback on Mike’s history articles.  It is a first rate facility, and no one should miss visiting it when on the grounds.
T. INSTRUCTOR CERTIFICATION – We had a very successful year bringing in instructors this past year.  The Youth Camps continue to be an excellent vehicle to introduce youngsters to skeet shooting and our organization.  We will also be conducting a Ladies Skeet Camp this year.  Motion by 
Al Magyar, 2nd by Bill Murrell, that NSSA provide $1,000 per camp financial support for the Youth Camp Program for 2007, not to exceed five camps.  Motion passed all in favor.
There being no further business to discuss, a motion was made by Bill Batty, 2nd by Jack Tans, to adjourn the meeting.  Motion passed all in favor.  The meeting was adjourned at 6:40 PM.  The Executive Committee was in session from 8:35 AM until 6:40 PM, with a recess for lunch from 
12:15 – 1:00 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Jim Gast, Secretary/Treasurer


Trish Magyar, Assistant Secretary

